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Robert Freel 
Secretary 
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Our ref: Call Reference qA1472740 

Your ref:  

If calling ask for: Gerry McParland 

Phone: 07385 370084 

Date: 30 August 2023 

Dear Mr Freel 
 
Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002 (FOISA) 
Request for Information 
 
I refer to your information request dated 4 August 2023 requesting the following information. 
 
a) What date did Canderavon close? 
b)  Who currently owns the building which was Canderavon Nursing home. 
c) Has any feasibility studies or discussion papers been produced that assess any future 

plans of this building.  If so can the Community Council have copies of these. 
d)  Have any building surveys (internal and external) been carried out on this building and 

when were they carried out.  If so can electronic copies be provided. 
e) In addition Stonehouse Community Council wish to register an interest in this building. 
 
Holding the Information 
 
The Council has searched its records and has located all of the information that you have 
requested. 
 
Response to Request(s) 
 
The Council can give you all of the information that it has in relation to your request.  This 
information is as follows:- 
 
a) Canderavon closed on 14 March 2023. 
b) South Lanarkshire Council owns Canderavon Nursery Home. 
c) No feasibility studies or discussion papers have been produced that assess any future 

plans for this building. 
d) The last Building Condition Survey that was carried out was in July 2018 and I have 

attached this to this letter.  I have also attached photographs taken during the survey. 
e) I note your request to have your interest registered for this building and will pass on your 

contact details to our Community Asset Transfer Officer. 
 
Request for review 
 
We have an internal panel (the Review Panel) to deal with complaints from people who are not 
happy about the way that we have handled their request. Staff not involved in the original decision 
will handle any review.  
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If you want to complain, you can ask the Review Panel to look at the way that we have dealt with 
your request. It will consider whether we have complied with the requirements of the legislation.  
Please note that if you wish to complain, you must do so by 30 October 2023.  You must explain 
why you are not happy when requesting a review.  
 
Please note that the Review Panel cannot look at any decisions taken by the Council or actions of 
the Council or any of its employees or a service provided by it that are not connected to the 
handling of your request for information. 
 
You should send your request for a review to:- 
            FOI Reviews 
            Legal Services  

Finance and Corporate Resources 
Floor 11  
Council Offices 
Almada Street 
Hamilton 
ML3 0AA 
 

Alternatively, you can request a review at foi.reviews@southlanarkshire.gov.uk. 
 
Appeal to the Scottish Information Commissioner 
 
If you are not happy with the outcome of the review, you can appeal to the Scottish Information 
Commissioner.  The Commissioner will decide whether the Council has dealt with your request 
properly. Please see the Commissioner’s website at www.itspublicknowledge.info for further details. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

Gerry McParland 
 
Gerry McParland 
Property Manager (Assets and Estates) 
 
Encl. 
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